
FIRE REGULATIONS 
 
§7-501             Article 5. Explosives              §7-503 
 
§7-501  EXPLOSIVES; STORAGE PERMIT REQUIRED.  In addition to 
notifying the Municipal Fire Department pursuant to section 28-
1233(3) RS Neb., any person desiring to store or keep for any 
period of time explosive materials defined in Section 28-1213 RS 
Neb., shall file with the Municipal Clerk an application for an 
explosive material storage permit twenty-four hours prior to 
such storage.  Application for said permit shall contain all the 
necessary information and documents required for the protection 
of the residents of the Municipality.  The Municipal Clerk shall 
issue a permit to the applicant upon approval of the application 
by the Police Chief and Fire Chief, or his/her designee, and the 
payment of the permit fee set by resolution of the Governing 
Body.  The transfer of explosive materials to another person 
within the Municipality shall require the person receiving the 
explosive materials to obtain a new permit.  The transfer of 
explosive materials to a new location by the owner shall require 
a new permit for the new location. (Ref. 16-222, 16-227, 28-
1229, 28-1233 RS Neb.)  
 
§7-502  EXPLOSIVES; BLASTING PERMIT REQUIRED.  In addition to 
notifying the Municipal Fire Department pursuant to Section 28-
1233(3) RS Neb., any person desiring explosive materials as 
defined in Section 28-1213 RS Neb., within the Municipality 
shall apply for and secure a permit therefor from the Municipal 
Clerk twenty-four (24) hours prior to such discharge.  The 
application for said permit shall contain all necessary 
information and documents required for the protection of the 
residents of the Municipality.  The Municipal Clerk shall issue 
a permit upon approval of the application by the Police Chief 
and Fire Chief, or his/her disignee, and payment of the permit 
fee as set by resolution of the Mayor and City Council.  Any 
person securing said permit shall discharge such explosives in 
conformance with the conditions specified in the permit.  In no 
case shall any person perform blasting operations unless in 
compliance with all state and local laws and regulations and 
unless operating under the direct supervision of a person in 
possession of a valid user's permit issued by the Nebraska State 
Patrol. (Ref. 16-227, 28-1229, 28-1233 RS Neb.)  
 
§7-503  EXPLOSIVES; TRANSPORTATION.  Any person wishing to 
transport high explosives in the Municipality shall first 
acquire a permit from the Municipal Police and shall take such 
precautions and use such  route  as he may prescribe.  Nothing  



§7-503              Article 5. Explosives               §7-503 
 
herein shall be construed to apply to the Municipal Police, or 
any of the Armed Services of the United States.  No vehicle 
transporting explosives shall make an unscheduled stop for 
longer than five (5) minutes within the Municipality and in the 
event of mechanical failure.  Immediate notice of such breakdown 
shall be given to the Police Chief who shall then prescribe such 
precautions as may be necessary to protect the residents of the 
Municipality and a reasonable time for removal of the vehicle 
from the Municipality. (Ref. 16-227, 28-1235 RS Neb.) 
 


